

Date: 21 August 2020 

ARMY FOOTBALL ASSOCIATION COVID-19 UPDATE

A return to Football and Football Training has been authorised by Army HQ and The Army Sport Control Board. (ASCB) This authorisation will come into effect on the 1st September 20 and will be staged as follows. 

Representative Football including all Corps
1) WEF 1st Sep 20 Representative teams may resume outdoor training.  
2) Representative fixtures are authorised, to commence from the 18th Sept.  A comprehensive fixture programme is in place and must be strictly followed. Deviation from this programme will only be authorised by the relevant League Secretary (Secretary Army Football) (Massey/Women’s). Fixture lists will be published on Full Time, Army FA website or held by league Secretary’s. 

3) 2019/20 Woolwich and Edwards Challenge Cup Corps Finals will be arranged post 18 September, date and venue TBC. 

4) Massey and Women’s Leagues 2020/21 will commence early October; the provisional fixture lists are held by the relevant Corps Secretary’s.

5) Discussions are continuing with the UKAF with regards to the outstanding 2019/20 Inter Service matches. There is an aspiration to conclude the competition on an agreeable date, no later than mid-October.
6) Guidance on Covid 19 procedures to adopt prior to and during a fixture, will be available on the Army FA Website. 

Regimental/League (Unit Football)

7) Unit level sport and training is a CoC responsibility. Training with up to a maximum of 30 personnel is already authorised. Army Unit Competitions and League Fixtures are authorised to commence from the 1st September. Guidance on Covid 19 procedures to adopt prior to and during a fixture, will be available on the Army FA Website. 

8) Priority on unit football is to conclude outstanding 2019/20 competitions with Finals dates 23rd September (Minor) and 30th September (Major) location TBC 

9) The 2019/20 Reserve Cup final will also be played, venue and date TBC 

10)  A further up-date on Coaching/Referee Courses will follow in due course. 

Affiliation
All clubs are reminded that affiliation for 20/21 season is open on WGS and it is essential for this to be completed. 
Due to Covid-19 and the disruption it has caused us all during the 19/20 season Army Football has declared that all Affiliation, Challenge Cup entry (Minor, Major and Reserves) and League entry will be free this season. For further guidance on this please visit: https://www.armyfa.com/news/2020/aug/12/unit-football-plans-2020-21
It is extremely important that Covid advice, including risk assessments, on returning to football is followed. If the advice is not followed and we are caught out, there is a strong possibility Football authorisation will be withdrawn. 

Please note that as the ASCB offices remain closed Army Football staff continue to work from home. ALL staff are contactable via the following email addresses:

http://www.armyfa.com/about/board-and-staff
Enjoy and have a safe season.  

For comprehensive information on all Army FA news please visit:

Website: www.armyfa.com Facebook: http://www.facebook.com/ArmyFootballAssociation
Twitter: @Armyfa1888 Instagram: armyfa1888

